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A9 ROAD USERS URGED TO THINK BEFORE OVERTAKING

Road users on Scotland’s longest road are being urged to think before pulling out to overtake in a new safety campaign for the A9.

Backed by the A9 Safety Group, this is the first in a series of targeted efforts from the Scottish Government to raise awareness of road safety issues on the A9 in advance of and during the dualling of the route, which is due to complete by 2025.

Despite road accidents in Scotland sitting at an all-time low, the latest statistics available show that between 2008 and 2012, over 40% of fatal accidents on single carriageway sections of the A9 involved overtaking*.

Minister for Transport and Veterans, Keith Brown, said: 

“The issues faced on the A9 are complex and we are adopting a wide range of measures to address these ahead of dualling.

“We are focusing on the three strands of engineering, education and enforcement and this campaign is the first in a series which will address driver behaviour and help people make better and more informed decisions when they are behind the wheel.

“Road users tell us that they are concerned about the number of dangerous overtaking manoeuvres that they see on the route and the aim of this campaign is to give drivers the knowledge to overtake safely, without putting their lives or those of fellow road-users at risk.”

The campaign also launches a new website - www.a9road.info – which has been developed to give members of the public reliable real time traffic, travel and weather reports as well as practical safety advice and information - useful for anyone who is planning a journey which takes in all or part of the A9.

Head of Road Policing, Iain Murray said:

“It is vitally important that motorists pay close attention to their driving at all times and carefully consider any manoeuvre that might put themselves, or other road users, in a position of danger.  

“Overtaking is inherently risky and it is imperative that drivers look carefully at the road beyond the vehicle in front and accurately assess the dangers that might exist before attempting to overtake.

“Sadly this year we have had occasions on the roads in Scotland where overtaking manoeuvres have ended in tragedy so the simple rule must be ‘if in doubt don’t risk it.”

 The marketing campaign will run across local press, radio and online whilst being visible in petrol stations and on the backs of buses and lorries. The campaign is also supported by PR and social media.

The 138 mile road, known as the ‘Spine of Scotland’, runs from the central belt to the Highlands and acts as a lifeline for many businesses, residents and tourists.

Visit www.a9road.info to find our more.
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For further information please contact Stuart Martin or John Scott at Stripe Communications on 0131 561 8628 or 07540 372528. You can also email the team at roadsafety@stripecommunications.com
* Source: Transport Scotland 
